
May 12, 2025 

Brampton City Council 
Corporation of the City of Brampton 
2 Wellington Street West 
Brampton, ON 
L6Y 4R2 

Dear City of Brampton Councillors, 

On behalf of Ontario One Call, I would like to extend our appreciation for the City of Brampton staff’s 
continued partnership in advancing public safety. 

Over the past several months, Ontario One Call has worked collaboratively with your municipal team to 
address the rise in unsafe excavation practices within the city. Their proactive and thoughtful approach to 
public and infrastructure safety is commendable, and we view it as a model for other municipalities across 
Ontario. 

We have reviewed the proposed recommendations outlined in the Public Works & Engineering–2025–405 
Report and regard them as an excellent example of modern regulation. These initiatives will enhance 
public safety for Brampton residents and help minimize the risk of utility service disruptions. 

Our collaboration with the City of Brampton will continue. On May 15, 2025, Ontario One Call will deliver 
a presentation to Building and By-law staff focused on provincial locate requirements and safe excavation 
practices. Additionally, our Marketing and Communications team will work with your staff to strengthen 
public education materials for building permit applicants and much more. 

We value this partnership and look forward to continued collaboration in support of safe excavation across 
the City of Brampton and the province at large. 

Thank you, 

Samantha Pinto 
Chief Regulatory Officer 
Ontario One Call 


